School of Arts, Languages & Cultures

Web Committee Meeting on Wednesday 18 February at 3 pm

Venue: Samuel Alexander A114 
Unconfirmed minutes
Present: Kostas Arvanitis (Chair), Karen Wang, Johannes Sjoberg, Georg Christ, Andrew Crome, Fred Schurink, Siavush Randjbar-Daemi, Wendell Kimper, Andrew Fairhurst, Mark Woolstencroft, Philip Moores, Phil Olsen, Sam Winkler and Sarah Howarth.

Minutes: Hannah Mansell 
01/WC/15
Apologies
Apologies were received from Jérôme Brillaud, Francesca Smith, Warren Gates, Abigail Saffer, Paul Murdoch, Mouna Mannaa, and Jonathan Bunt.
02/WC/15 
Minutes of last meeting
Regarding 55/WC/14, the Chair will feed to the Faculty Web Board the issue of how to highlight local stories at central level and report back to the committee.

Regarding 58/WC/14, Warren Gates has sought advice from Trevor Byrne about how best to showcase videos on the School website and was advised to contact mediatechnologies@manchester.ac.uk for further assistance. It was noted that there seems to be no fast forward option for videos on the university’s video hosting site. Alternative suggestions include using YouTube and embedding the videos on the pages, although YouTube is not available everywhere around the world, or using VLS, although this system is designed to be embedded rather than linked to. Philip Moores suggested uploading both options and showing one depending on the visitor’s IP address.

Action Point: Philip has agreed to seek further information from John Crowe in Communications and Marketing and report back to the committee.
03/WC/15 
Matters arising from the last meeting minutes
Siavush Randjbar-Daemi asked if there were any guidelines when setting up an Adwords campaign for his division, and Sarah Howarth suggested contacting her to discuss it further. Siavush also queried how colleagues can get regular access to Google Analytics data for their subject areas. The Chair suggested that interpreting the data is more important than viewing it, and a process of reporting the data is needed. This is considered a priority for this year. 

Action Point: Philip Moore reported that he recently undertook training to learn more about making the most of Google Analytics and he agreed to create a list of questions the committee would like to answer from the data.

Fred Schurink told the committee that he cannot access Third Light to use the images that were taken last year. Anne-Marie Nugnes offered to send Fred a link to his photographs but agreed that web officers should have access to their own areas.

Action Point: Anne-Marie and Philip agreed to liaise with David Gennard in Communications and Marketing regarding access to Third Light.

04/WC/15 
Academic Web Director's Update
· The Chair distributed a document of School web priorities for discussion by the committee. It was stated that a report from SIGMA is due to be released to the School later in March and based on this feedback, actions and changes will be agreed. SIGMA has installed a short survey for users of the SALC website which will be embedded for a couple of years to gauge feedback.
· It was also reported that the last centre on the old School website is now being redeveloped to the new site format. Old pages will then be removed and hidden from view.

· There was an update on the SALC web project from Anne-Marie Nugnes which reported that the deadline for funding was 19 December and five subject areas are still outstanding so will not be receiving any funding for web development. All other projects are now in progress or fulfilled, and Anne-Marie is working with Sarah Howarth on any projects that are related to Recruitment and Admissions. It was noted that resource for the web project is a concern now that the MHC Intern has finished her placement.

· The Chair reported that a “Study With Us” page has been considered for the SALC website and a decision is pending the results of SIGMA testing and user surveys.

· It was stated that the Research site has been redesigned and all research projects can now have their own page on this site that is mirrored in their own subject area.
· The Chair reported that he is having discussions with Kim Hunter in the School Office regarding administrative support for the “Our People” lists. He proposes that the divisional administrators could support the upkeep of these lists, and the committee agreed that this was a good idea. Additionally, it was suggested that the divisional administrators could organise staff profile photography as they are currently going through existing photographs and identifying them and list which images are missing.
Siavush queried what would be done for staff members who do not wish to have an image online, and whether all the images would be uploaded at the same time across the School, and the Chair agreed that a process would be put together between the School Office and the Media Centre to arrange image uploading, and a placeholder can be used for those who do not wish to have an image online. The Chair has asked Faculty for funding to pay a student to create staff spotlights on the website too.

· Anne-Marie updated the committee on the News Aggregation and Dissemination plan which was recently discussed at the SALC Marketing Working Group. It is a three-phased system to encourage submission of news items to a dedicated email account from staff across the School. These items will be triaged by the marketing team and sent to the best location for publicising news. The email address has been set up and the system is currently in place, and it was agreed that Anne-Marie will report back after 4-6 weeks.
· It was reported that the subject areas that requested separate webpages now have their pages online.

· The committee was updated regarding REF results and told that Prof Stephen Hutchings is putting together subject-specific statements for the website which will be sent to Phil Olsen for uploading.

· It was reported that there was a communication that PhD students may be able to create their own research profiles as academic staff do and the Chair would try to find out more about this. It was also reported that a new research management system called Pure is coming soon, which will replace academic staff profiles. The committee discussed whether PhD students should make their own profiles now or wait for the new system. It was proposed that if Pure can harvest the data from existing staff profiles then PhD students should set up their own profile now.

Action Point: the Chair agreed to find out more information about this issue.

05/WC/15
SALC Web Governance 
The Chair has added the Web Content Editor’s role to the document of SALC web governance and asked for comments from the committee. The finalised document will be uploaded to the SALC intranet and sent to Heads of Division to clarify the role of Web Officer and to give it the correct weighting in workloads. The roles will be reviewed next year.
06/WC/15 
Report on Web Issues/Developments by Subject Areas/Divisions
Johannes Sjoberg reported that Roddy Hawkins had asked about resources for flexible honours on the SALC website and if there are any plans in place ready for the approval of the scheme.

Action Point: Sarah Howarth agreed to discuss the web resources for flexible honours with Lynn Trillo as part of a wider marketing plan for Admissions and Recruitment and to report back to the committee.

Johannes also reported that Roddy had queried the invisibility of subject areas on the SALC website and the Chair confirmed that the SIGMA results could help to tackle that issue.

Additionally, Johannes expressed his thanks to Anne-Marie Nugnes for her help with the web project for Drama.
07/WC/15
Report on Web Issues/Developments by Faculty Web Officers
Phil Olsen reported that his team is moving towards one-to-one training for new staff in T4 and Columba to reduce waiting for group training sessions.

Additionally, Phil reminded the committee that new tabs on SALC pages should only be created when content is ready for them. Currently there are empty folders on T4 that can be found on Google by members of the public which should be avoided.

Phil also reported that new sites have been created for English Literature, CNW and American Studies, and for Japanese and Chinese Studies.
08/WC/15
SALC Intranet Update


There was no update to report.
09/WC/15
A. O. B.
The Chair informed the committee that he has a list of inactive T4 users. The committee was asked to identify if any of their colleagues no longer need their access and remove if necessary.

Georg Christ raised the issue of videos on the SALC website as only YouTube and video library videos can be embedded in the site, not Vimeo videos. 

Action Point: Phil Olsen confirmed that Warren is investigating this issue and possibly Vimeo videos can be embedded with code. Phil agreed to speak to Warren and report back to the committee.

Georg also queried how to make child pages more attractive to users, such as adding additional images. Phil confirmed that child pages can have feature boxes and images but not slider images – they are reserved for the home page.

Additionally, Georg enquired as to whether events on Columba are archived after the events take place. The record of these events is needed for Impact and REF results. A “Past Events” page would be useful. 
Action Point: Phil agreed to follow this up with Warren and to implement as soon as possible.
Fred Schurink queried whether Medieval Studies could have its own tick box on Columba as currently it does not.
Action Point: Phil agreed to discuss this with Central IT.
